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NOTE FROM THE MINISTER OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS OF THE 
DOMINICAN REPUBLIC REQUESTING THE WITHDRAWAL OF THE ITEM
“REQUEST BY THE PERMANENT MISSION OF SAINT VINCENT AND THE GRENADINES RELATED TO THE RULING BY THE CONSTITUTIONAL COURT OF THE DOMINICAN REPUBLIC ADOPTED ON SEPTEMBER 23, 2013” FROM THE DRAFT ORDER OF BUSINESS OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL 
TO BE HELD ON OCTOBER 29, 2013
MINISTRY OF
FOREIGN AFFAIRS
DVPE
October 28, 2013
Excellency:
I have the honor to address Your Excellency in connection with the notice of convocation of the regular meeting of the Permanent Council to be held on Tuesday, October 29, 2013, at 11:00 a.m., in the first revised version of which appears the item “Request by the Permanent Mission of Saint Vincent and the Grenadines related to the ruling by the Constitutional Court of the Dominican Republic adopted on September 23, 2013 (CP/INF.6803/13).”
According to the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, the inclusion of topics in the order of business and the distribution of said order of business must be done “at least three working days in advance, in the case of regular meetings” (Article 42).
As you are aware, the request by the Permanent Mission of Saint Vincent and the Grenadines was submitted to the Chair of the Permanent Council late on Friday afternoon. Therefore, that request for the inclusion of a topic does not meet the deadline established by the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council for the inclusion of topics on the order of business of the regular meeting of Tuesday, 29.
Furthermore, the topic requested for inclusion is of an eminently internal nature given that it concerns a decision adopted by the Constitutional Court, an autonomous entity separate from the other branches of government and organs of the State. Under Article 19 of the Charter of the OAS, member states of the OAS have an obligation not to interfere in the internal affairs of other states.
If it is believed that this matter affects “descendants of persons from every Member State of the OAS,” as the note from the Permanent Representative of Saint Vincent and the Grenadines to you says, then those states that consider themselves affected may use the appropriate diplomatic channels for addressing such issues.
His Excellency
Walter Jorge Alban Peralta 
Chair of the Permanent Council
Organization of American States 
Washington, D.C.
Accordingly, I would like formally to request the withdrawal of the aforementioned item from the agenda of the regular meeting of the Permanent Council convened for Tuesday, October 29 of this year, as it does not meet the requirements for its inclusion.
I would be grateful if you would look favorably upon this request and avail myself of the opportunity to convey, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Carlos Morales Troncoso

Minister of Foreign Affairs
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